
	

 

Newsletter	September	2023	
		

Visit	us	on	Facebook	or	on	our	website	
www.onetangicommunityhall.com	

Contact	us	at	oraonetangi@gmail.com	
	

	

Welcome	to	our	September	newsletter.	First	of	
all	we	would	like	to	thank	all	of	our	generous	
donors	for	supporting	the	painting	project,	and	
all	the	tradies	who	helped	this	to	happen	on	
time	and	on	budget.	Thanks	also	to	Vector	for	
their	timely	and	unbureaucratic	help	with	
safety	measures.	As	you	know,	it	was	not	easy	
to	agree	on	an	acceptable	colour,	but	we	think	
the	new	one	gives	the	hall	a	fresh	new	look.	
We	hope	you	like	it,	or	at	least	can	live	with	it.		

We	are	planning	a	social	to	celebrate	the	
painting,	Sunday,	24th	September	at	4.30pm.	
Before	the	social,	at	4pm,	the	Waiheke	Marine	
Project	steering	group	have	offered	to	share	
the	latest	on	the	Caulerpa	threat	in	the	Gulf	
and	around	Waiheke	Island.	Craig	Thorburn,	
and	possibly	Blair	Anderson,	will	be	able	to	
report	on	the	latest	dives	and	courses	of	action	
available	to	control	this	threat	(see	map	
below).		 	

	

You	may	remember	the	informative	gardening	
evenings	run	by	Rob	Velseboer	last	year.	Rob	
has	generously	agreed	to	run	two	workshops	
again	this	year.	The	first	will	cover	preparing	
garden	beds	for	Spring	and	seeds,	soil,	and	
planting:	Tuesday	19th	September	at	7pm	in	the	
hall.	The	second	will	cover	garden	
maintenance:	feeding,	pests	and	diseases,	and	
a	Q&A	session.	Tuesday	17th	October	at	7pm	in	
the	hall.	We	look	forward	to	seeing	you	at	one	
or	more	of	these	events.	

	

What's	on	at	the	hall	

	

Sunday,		
24	September	

4pm	

Brief	presentation	on	Caulerpa	threat	in	the	
Gulf	around	Waiheke	Island	

followed	by	
Hall	Painting	Celebration	

Bring	your	favourite	drink	and	a	plate	to	share	
	

	

Sunday,	17	
September,	9.30am	

OBRA	Dune	Planting	
Meet	at	Charlie’s	



	

	
	

Tuesday,	19	September,	
7pm	

Free	Gardening	Workshop	
by	Rob	Velseboer	

Preparing	garden	beds	for	spring.	Seeds,	soil	and	
planting	

	

Sat,	2,	9,	16,	23	September,	
8.30-10.00am	

Sun,	3,	10,	17	September	
4.00-5.30pm	

Also	check	our	website	calendar	

YOGA	
with	Stephanie	Nelson	

Contact	Stephanie	to	see	if	there	are	still	places	
available	on:	021	236	4414	or	

waihekeislandashtangayoga@gmail.com	

	

Tuesday	5,	12,	19,	&	26	
September,	9-10am	and	
Thursday	7,	14,	21,	28	
September,	9-10am	

Also	check	our	website	calendar	

PILATES		
with	Sarah	Gloyer	

Contact	Sarah	to	see	if	there	are	still	places	
available	

synergystudio01@gmail.com	

	

Monday,	4	Sept,	9-10.30am	
Saturday,	9	Sept,		

1.30-4.30pm:	Mini	Retreat	
Also	check	our	website	calendar	

	
QIGONG	for	the	Winter	Season	with	Sibylla	
Booking	essential	www.belight.swiftly.nz		

or	021538486	
	

	

	

Tuesday,	17	October,	
7pm	

Free	Gardening	Workshop	
by	Rob	Velseboer	

Garden	maintenance	including	feeding,	pests	and	
diseases	and	q	and	a	

Our	bank	account	number	is	12-3114-0061489-00	in	case	you	want	to	pay	your	subs/koha	or	make	a	donation.	
If	you	want	to	sign	up	as	a	member	please	contact	Suzy	Miller	at	oraonetangi@gmail.com	

 
 
 
 
 

	


